
City of Gardner, KS 
Council Actions 
September 3, 2024 

 
The City Council took the following actions at the September 3, 2024, meeting: 

 
1. Proclaimed September 2024 as National Suicide Prevention Awareness Month in the City of Gardner. 
2. Held a public hearing to receive public input regarding the City’s intent to exceed the revenue neutral 

rate. 
3. Adopted a resolution of the City of Gardner, Kansas, to exceed the revenue neutral rate. (Passed 4-1) 
4. Held a public hearing to receive public input regarding the proposed FY 2025 Budget. 
5. Adopted an ordinance adopting the Fiscal Year 2025 Budget. (Passed 5-1) 
6. Held a public hearing to receive public input regarding the amendment of the FY 2024 budget. 
7. Adopted an ordinance amending the Fiscal Year 2024 Budget. (Passed unanimously) 
8. Approved the minutes as written for the regular meeting on August 19, 2024. (Passed unanimously) 
9. Approved City expenditures prepared August 15, 2024 in the amount of $302,641.16; August 21, 

2024 in the amount of -$51,957.00 and August 22, 202 in the amount of $1,246,187.66. (Passed 
unanimously) 

10. Authorized the Mental Health Co-Responder Funding Agreement with the Johnson County Sheriff’s 
Office and contributing $20,000 toward the Sherriff’s Office Co-Responders costs for the 2024 
calendar year. (Passed unanimously) 

11. Signed a Railroad Crossing Elimination (RCE) Grant Application (Passed unanimously) 
12. Approved the preliminary plat for Symphony Farms 7th and 8th and accepted the dedication of right-

of-way and easements on the final plat for Symphony Farms 7th Plat. (Passed unanimously) 
13. Adopted a resolution declaring the intent of the City of Gardner, Kansas, to issue Industrial Revenue 

Bonds (taxable under federal law) in the principal amount not to exceed $2,800,000 for the purpose of 
financing a portion of the acquisition, construction and equipping of an expansion to a commercial 
facility within the City (Olathe Ford RV, Phase 1) (Passed unanimously) 

14. Authorized donating $50,000 to the Gardner Historical Museum toward the building of an addition to 
the Bray House at 207 W. Shawnee St. (Passed unanimously) 


